LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 87TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION
April 29, 2021
TO: Honorable Jeff Leach, Chair, House Committee on Judiciary & Civil Jurisprudence
FROM: Jerry McGinty, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB1106 by Dominguez (relating to the imposition of a supplemental court security fee on conviction
of certain criminal offenses and the use of revenue from that fee.), Committee Report 1st House,
Substituted

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend the Code of Criminal Procedure, the Government Code, and the Local Government Code
to create a $1 supplemental security fee imposed on individuals convicted of misdemeanor or felony offenses
whose sentence on conviction includes the imposition of a fine. The revenue from the fee would be retained
locally and deposited to the courthouse security fund, municipal court building security fund, or justice court
building security fund, as appropriate.

According to the Office of Court Administration (OCA), no significant fiscal impact to the State court system
is anticipated.

Local Government Impact

According to OCA, based on recent convictions data, the bill would result in a total revenue gain
of $2,540,788 to local governments, with amounts varying by jurisdiction based on the number of convictions
in those jurisdictions.

El Paso County does not anticipate a significant fiscal impact, though the county does anticipate receiving
additional funding from the fee.

Source Agencies: 212 Office of Court Admin, 304 Comptroller of Public Accounts
LBB Staff: JMc, SLE, CMA, DPE
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